
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

February 22, 2012

The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, February 22, 2012 
at the Township Office, 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602.  Board members 
present were: Conrad Kasperson, John Lamparter, Tim Everhart, and Chris Chretien. Also present 
was Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager and Charlie Thomas, Public Works Director. The 
meeting was called to order by Chairman Kasperson at 7:00 pm. Diane Tyson arrived at 7:10 pm.

The January 25, 2012 minutes were approved as presented. 

Recreation:

Reviewed Little League relationship. Midget program needs to provide proof of insurance as does 
Little League.

Grounds:

Reviewed use of parks and facilities.

Lighting:

Checking amp usage from Clark Pavilion to see if additional service is needed. Getting close to 
having all information to get a bid package on the street.

Old Business:

Discussed dog rules. Hard to enforce. Police have other priorities.

New Business:

None

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. Next meeting scheduled for March 28, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,
Diane Tyson
Secretary


